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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 7 December 2015 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning meeting and Council on 2 November 2015 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. GRANTS

The following three applications for grant have been received:

(a) St John’s Community Support Group

This request is for £500 to help with running costs for this newly formed group. As the group has only recently been set up it does not have a bank account and has no funds whatsoever.

(b) Wellington Bowling Club

This request is for a grant of £2,500 towards the cost of replacing the roof of its indoor bowling rink. This is slightly different to the usual request for funds inasmuch as it is part of a much larger grant application to Viridor Credits. In order to be successful the Club have to pay Viridor £5,000 from third party contributions. The £2,500 requested would be part of that third party contribution. Since submitting the application the Bowling Club has been advised by Viridor that its application to them has been successful subject to the Club finding the necessary third party funding.

(c) Basins Volunteer Group.

This is an application for a grant of £918.55 which would be the total cost of providing folding tables and chairs for use at the various community events the group organise throughout the year.
Full details of each application have been forwarded separately to members. At the beginning of the financial year the Council made £15,000 available in its grants budget. Following grants already awarded this year there is £11,300 left.

8. CONSULTATION ON PUBLIC SPACES PROTECTION ORDER (No Drinking Order)

At the June Council meeting Scott Weetch, the Community and Client Services Manager of TDBC and WSDC consulted the Council on the possibility of amending the existing ‘No Drinking Order’ for Wellington. The Order currently in place was somewhat anachronistic as the boundary was drawn before some housing developments had been completed. It covered some areas of the town and not others. Council had agreed that the activities and the area covered be extended and amended and include “legal highs and that the Community Safety Committee consider in detail the area to be included in the Order”.

The Community Safety Committee subsequently agreed that the new Order should cover the existing urban area of the town and be amended to include any new residential areas. A plan is attached showing the areas currently covered.
9. A NEW RAILWAY STATION FOR WELLINGTON
Members will recall that this matter was last discussed at the Council meeting in October when it was reported that Rebecca Pow M.P. had taken this issue up with Claire Perry M.P., Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State for Transport, with responsibility for rail franchising. She had referred to a “New Stations Fund” which might be available. As a result she hoped that, with the support of the Town Council, the matter could begin to be moved forward. The Council supported the action taken by the Member of Parliament and re-affirmed its strong support for the establishment of a railway station in Wellington.
Consequently the Town Clerk wrote to Ms Perry urging her and her colleagues to do all they could to continue the impetus and move forward to a much needed station in the foreseeable future. Attached is the reply received on Clare Perry’s behalf.
10. STREET LICENSING – FISH AND CHIPS, CADES FARM
A request has been received from a business wishing to provide a takeaway food service at Cades Farm.

It would be in the form of a takeaway chip shop serving fresh, homemade, locally sourced “street food”. The aim initially would be to park somewhere near the start of the road, where it is widest and open out onto the pavement on a Wednesday evening from 5pm until 9pm. They provide their own bins and would take away all rubbish. 

The request has been made as the operator would like the support of the Council before applying for a street traders licence from Taunton Deane. They hope to start trading from beginning of February 2016.
11. CUSTOMER ACCESS HUBS AND LIBRARIES
Somerset County Council plan to consult residents about the future of shared buildings (“hubs”) and libraries. Attached to the agenda is a copy of a letter which gives further information. Also attached are details of the proposed changes to the Wellington Library opening hours.

12. DEMENTIA AWARENESS TRAINING
In August 2014 the Council received a presentation from representatives of Reminiscence Learning and Gary Kingman, Supported Housing Team Manager, Taunton Deane Borough Council regarding making Wellington a dementia friendly town. The Council were supportive of the aims.

Reminiscence Learning has been in touch to say that they are keen to deliver some dementia awareness training for the town council. They would need 30 minutes to an hour (but an hour would be preferable). The expected outcomes would be:
· To understand the types and symptoms of dementia and the everyday
 problems experienced by someone with dementia and the practical

 solutions;

· To understand the symptoms and different types of dementia;
· Experience the associated emotions and feelings;
· Identify a range of practical solutions that can help someone within your 
Community
The Town Clerk and Deputy Clerk anticipate attending a Dementia Awareness training course organised by SALC on 13th January for those working in customer facing roles who may come into contact with people with memory problems or dementia,
13. SUBSIDISED LOCAL BUS SERVICES AND DISCRETIONARY CONCESSIONARY FARES POLICY CONSULTATIONS
Notification has been received from the County Council that it is running two separate consultations proposing to reduce funding or change policy to transport services from 2016. Full details of the consultation process are attached.
Bus Subsidy Consultation

As far as I can see there are no changes proposed that would directly affect services to and from Wellington.

Discretionary Concessionary Fares Consultation

Details are also attached of the areas of discretionary policy that will be reviewed with a view to reducing or removing for English National Concessionary Travel Scheme pass holders.

The Council are invited to submit any views that it might have.

14. COMMUNITY ASSET TRANSFER POLICY

Taunton Deane Borough Council and West Somerset District Council are consulting on their Community Asset Transfer Policy. The purpose of this consultation is to obtain the views of individuals, parish/town councils, the voluntary sector, community groups and partner organisations.

Details are attached of the consultation document and the Council are invited to submit its views. As the consultation document refers to the Community Asset Transfer Policy a copy of that document is also attached.
15. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES

(a) Reports from Outside Bodies
(i)Asset Opportunity Workshop
The Town Clerk has been invited to attend a Wellington Asset Opportunity Workshop which has been set up by Martha Dudman the Community Development Officer at TDBC. The purpose of the workshop is to explore opportunities to share land and buildings in the locality used to deliver services to better meet local community needs.  It is a forum for sharing ideas, to be creative on innovative approaches and making a challenge to the current modes of delivery. 
(ii) South West Conference of Local Councils
The Town Clerk attended this Conference on 10 November 2015. The topics covered ranged from Managing Behaviour through Good Governance, the new Local Council Award Scheme, the Transparency Code, and devolution – what does it mean for local Councils. This was the second such Conference I have attended and was an extremely useful and helpful day. It was also good to network with other Clerks and share experiences.

(iii) Vacancy For Parish/Town Representative On Taunton Deane Standards Advisory Committee

There is currently a vacancy for one of the three Parish/Town representatives on the TDBC Standards Advisory Committee. The Council are invited to nominate a councillor for possible appointment to fill this vacancy. The attached letter gives further information

(iv) Membership of Taunton CAB
The CAB have asked if the Council would like to nominate an individual to be its representative as a Member of Taunton CAB. It would mean that the CAB would be able to keep the Council in touch with its work and also they would receive an invitation to the CAB AGM and be able to vote. 
(v) Youth Voice

Wellington Youth Voice has been disappointingly quiet over the last few weeks. Those that have attended have discussed whether it would be possible for the group to do activities as well as voicing opinions. Activities suggested were a street light walk, making and filling shoeboxes for under privileged families in the town and visiting old people’s homes and primary schools. 

The group also looked into how to promote Youth Voice and get a larger attendance. Two actions came out of this; firstly using the Christmas Light Switch On to hand out flyers and mince pies and secondly going into school. Following this the Deputy Clerk met with Mr Steve Appleby the Assistant Head and pastoral lead at Court Fields School. After a very positive meeting it was hoped that both the school and Youth Voice could work closely together. Debbie will be giving 4 assemblies with headteacher Rachel Bennett week commencing 30th November. It is hoped that following both these promotional exercises the numbers will increase, or a change in the Youth Voice provision may have to be considered.

14.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE - Report attached

15. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £763.85 - October deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £233.12 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £70 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110 - Storage of Christmas Lights
(e) Konica Minolta - £184.92 – photocopying

(f) Konica Minolta - £224.35 – photocopying rental

(g) Viking - £195.72 – stationery and supplies
(h) Hinewood - £65 – cleaning bus shelters and windows

(i) TDBC - £200 –Uncontested elections at Rockwell Green and Wellington South

(j) Judith Goss - £52 – war grave flowers

(k) Quayside Publishing - £240 – Around Wellington on line news service

(l) Chess – £80.05 – Broadband and telephone

(m) Cllr R Bowrah - £7.20 – Travelling allowance

(n) DALC - £78 – Attendance at SW Regional Conference

(o) Co-Motion - £768.43 – delivery of Youth Voice sessions

(p) St John’s Primary School - £302 – School crossing patrol (May – July)

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor Ross Henley

Councillor James Hunt

Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council

Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
30 November 2015
As this is the last meeting of the Council before Christmas the Mayor invites everyone for a little festive cheer and the traditional mince pies (lovingly made by Mrs Dyke) immediately after the meeting.
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